
Notice to Contractors 

New Jersey Department of Transportation 
 

The New Jersey Department of Transportation is holding a Voluntary Pre-Bid 

Meeting on May 8, 2024 at 12:30 PM for the following three projects: 

Proposal/DP No. 24457 Maintenance Sign and Sign Structures Repair Contract, North - 

2024; Various Locations, North Region; Bergen, Essex, Hudson, Morris, Passaic, Sussex, 

Union and Warren (Including and North of Route 57) Counties.   

Proposal/DP No. 24458 Maintenance Sign and Sign Structures Repair Contract, Central 

- 2024; Various Locations, Central Region; Hunterdon, Mercer, Middlesex, Monmouth, 

Ocean, Somerset and Warren (South of Route 57) Counties.   

Proposal/DP No. 24459 Maintenance Sign and Sign Structures Repair Contract, South - 

2024; Various Locations, South Region; Atlantic, Burlington, Camden, Cape May, 

Cumberland, Gloucester and Salem Counties.   

These Sign and Sign Structures Repair projects are to perform work consisting of the furnishing, 

fabrication, erection, repairing, and relocating individual sign panels, sign panel assemblies, sign 

supports, and sign support foundations on an as-needed basis at various locations throughout the North 

Region, Central Region and South Region of the State of New Jersey. 

 

These projects will be advertised on April 30, 2024.   

Bids for Sign and Sign Structures Repair Contract Region North will be received on May 21, 2024.   

Bids for Sign and Sign Structures Repair Contract Region Central will be received on May 23, 2024.   

Bids for Sign and Sign Structures Repair Contract Region South will be received on May 30, 2024.   

ALL BID DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE BY ADDENDA. 

 

Collectively, the projects involve work up to $7,500,000.00. 

 

A Voluntary Pre-Bid meeting will be held for these projects on May 8, 2024 at 12:30 PM.  Attendance 

is strongly encouraged.  The meeting will be held in Conference Room 2C of the Engineering & 

Operations building at NJDOT’s Main Headquarters located at 1035 Parkway Avenue, Trenton, New 

Jersey.  If you are interested in attending this meeting, please e-mail your reply (the preferred method) 

or contact the office listed below by phone by May 8, 2024. Please indicate the name of your firm and 

the number of people who will attend this meeting with your reply. 

 

Christian Espitia, Project Manager 

ATTENTION:  Hoyon Jeong 

1035 Parkway Avenue 

P.O. Box 600 

Trenton, NJ 08625 

Tel. No. 609-963-1117 

E-mail address: Hoyon.Jeong@dot.nj.gov 


